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The Fort Lauderdale Police Department is investigating a robbery that occurred on 
Saturday, January 28

th
, at approximately 4:05 P.M. The robbery occurred at the Galleria 

Mall parking garage located at 2414 East Sunrise Boulevard in the City of Fort 
Lauderdale.  
 

Fort Lauderdale patrol officers responded and made contact with the elderly female 
victim inside the parking garage. The victim’s purse was torn from her shoulder and 
then knocked to the ground by the suspect. The victim was able to give officers a 
description of the suspect and suspect vehicle.  
 

Officers observed a vehicle matching the description of the suspect’s vehicle in the 
1400 block of East Sunrise Boulevard. A traffic stop was conducted. Both suspects 
were detained and identified as the suspects involved in the robbery.  
 

The suspects have been identified as John Gregory Moore, W/M, 2/27/90 and Cameo 
Rose, W/F, 3/16/86, both residents of Fort Lauderdale.  
 

Moore was charged with Robbery-by sudden snatching. Rose was charged with 
Robbery –by sudden snatching and Battery-on person 65 years of age or older. 
 

 

Detectives are urging anyone with information regarding this incident to contact Violent 
Crimes Detective Carlo Fargnoli at 954-828-5539.  
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